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AIPA experience during more than four decades has strengthened the strong bonds of brotherhood and solidarity among, not only the AIPA Member Parliaments but also our colleagues of Observer Parliaments. Our enhanced relations with our Observer Parliaments are one of the key elements in succeeding the establishment of ASEAN Community 2015 and ASEAN relations with international community. 

AIPA welcomed high level parliamentary delegations from nine observer countries of AIPA: Australia, Belarus, Canada, the People’s Republic of China, European Parliament, India, Republic of Korea, Japan, and the Russian Federation.
In addition to many informal bilateral meetings, AIPA had opportunities to conduct formal dialogues among AIPA Member Parliaments and Observer Parliaments on Wednesday, 19 September 2012.

In the dialogues, AIPA and Observer Parliaments have shared ideas and initiatives as well as enhanced commitments on some agreed topics such as the first, Strengthening human resource development and capacity building; second, promoting collaborates research and strategy transfer in agriculture, food and forestry procedure; third, energy issues and environmental aspects; fourth, strengthening efforts to address climate change adaptation needs; and the fifth, increasing Parliamentary Cooperation between AIPA Member Parliaments and Observers.

Let me briefly share what was being discussed during our discussion.

AIPA Member Parliaments and Observer Parliaments have secured their enhanced commitment in expanding cooperation in human resources development and capacity building through technical assistance and educational programs as well as collaboration in research and technology transfer. Both AIPA and Observer Parliaments are confident that education is one of the instrumental elements of strengthening human resource development and capacity building. AIPA Member Parliaments appreciate all Observer Parliaments’ support and cooperation in education as well as training and other capacity programs for people of ASEAN Member States.

In addition, AIPA also underscored the needs to expand partnership in renewable and clean energy sector. It is a noble task to develop excellent efforts in promoting the adaptation program for the climate change and the management of natural disaster in ASEAN Member States. AIPA and its Observer Parliaments also shared the same importance of enhancing both partnerships in trading and investment in agricultural and farming products as well as other trade commodities.   
Apart from that, both AIPA Member Parliaments and Observer Parliaments find the importance of Parliamentary Cooperation to provide a significant platform to deepen the cooperation between AIPA Member Parliaments and Observer Parliaments. This cooperation is also expected to encourage a more enhanced people-to-people contact between ASEAN community and the people of Observer Parliaments. 

As representatives of the peoples of ASEAN and countries of our Observer Parliaments, I would like to humbly reiterate that it is our legal obligation and moral duty to implement our common efforts and partnership to realize a more prosperous people of our countries.

Finally, I would like to thank all AIPA Member Parliaments, Observer Delegations and all of you for your participation in this Assembly. All reports of all meetings with Observer are attached.
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